

June 18, 2013

Dear CPCA Members,

Spring has brought a profound change to Cleveland Park. We can now walk safely from one side of Connecticut Avenue to the other at our new mid-block cross walk. Every time I'm on Connecticut Avenue I see it in use. It makes me realize that the light was even more necessary than any of us imagined.

Our membership meeting this month is CPCA's annual meeting. It is our last time to gather before the summer hiatus. During the annual meeting the Board "grades" its performance for the past year and members share thoughts on accomplishments and disappointments. Additionally, members can suggest goals and objectives for the next season. Most importantly, members vote on a slate of new leadership. As announced in May, the 2013-2014 Board candidates proposed by the Nominating Committee are:

## Officer Candidates:

President – Susie Taylor; 1st Vice President – Helen Chamberlin; 2nd Vice President – Ruth Caplan; Treasurer – John J. Korbel; Recording Secretary – Margaret Lenzner; Corresponding Secretary – Christopher Fioravante

## At-Large Candidates:

Jeff Davis; Ann Hamilton; Clark Madigan; Gina Polidoro; Mark Rosenman

You can view detailed bios of each candidate at **Board Candidate Bios** 

Huge thanks to Pam Korbel, Chair of the Nominating Committee, and to committee members Kathe McDaniel and John Chelen for their work putting together the slate.

## **CPCA ANNUAL MEETING**

Thursday, June 20, 2013

Cleveland Park Library ~ 1st floor meeting Room

Meet the 2013-2014 Board Candidates

6:30 pm to 7:15 pm

7:15 pm to 8:30 pm - Business Meeting

Refreshments will be served

The May membership meeting featured an in-depth analysis of the District of Columbia's current management of solid waste disposal and possibilities for the future. A panel of four experts was established and led by CPCA 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice-President and Chair of the Greening Committee, Ruth Caplan. It was a superbly organized meeting that resulted in detailed information and provocative discussion.

Lastly, I would like to thank each and every one of you for your enthusiasm and support during this last year. Your participation is a reflection of how much you care about our community.

See you on the 20<sup>th</sup>!

Best regards,

Susie Susie Taylor and the CPCA Board